Minutes of February 15, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Martha Dansdill, Elaine Denune, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario; Additional Attendees: Dorothy Allen, Neal Duffy

Next Meeting: Monday, March 12, 2007 @ 10:00 AM.

Geothermal Energy for Town Hall: Vicky Mario handed out a summary of her conversation with the consultant noting that the soil borings they conducted were not done for this project, a horizontal loop system was chosen over vertical loop system due to cost, and $7000 is needed for design before proceeding with the project. The project itself is $67000 more than a conventional system and exceeds the project budget. Vicky conveyed Andrew Maylor’s information that the project will only be funded if the Town Hall renovation comes in under budget significantly enough that there is also money for the three alternate projects ahead of this project.  The committee discussed the lack of grants for geothermal energy and decided to educate the public about the town’s efforts and ask if a private donor will step forward to make up the difference in cost. Tara will talk with Andrew Maylor and write something for The Swampscott Reporter.
Clean Energy Choice Bonus Grant Challenge: National Grid offers customers the opportunity to pay a premium on their monthly electric bills to support renewable energy. Six programs are possible which provide varying match monies to Swampscott for renewable energy projects (as well as tax deductions). If 3% of Swampscott households sign up by March 31st, the town will receive a one-time bonus of more than $8000. The committee discussed ways to make people aware of this program.
Swampscott resident Neal Duffy discussed his interest in working on some kind of sustainable energy or environmental project that would contribute to positive change in Swampscott. Several ideas were discussed and he will get back to the committee with further information.

MTC’s biodiesel boiler/generator grant did not turn out to be appropriate for the boiler at the pumping station, Elaine Denune reported. Elaine will also track down information about the Town of Hamilton’s use of biodiesel for trucks and fire equipment.

Electrical usage data has been input into EPA’s benchmarking program for all school buildings thanks to Dorothy Allen and Terry Dansdill. Some additional information  concerning building square footage and age is necessary before running the benchmarking computer program. Elaine will track down this information. We will get a report at our next meeting.

National Grid/Keyspan Audits: Elaine has succeeded in putting our National Grid auditor Steve Quatromoni directly in touch with Dan Cahill who deals with building operations at the schools. Elaine is scheduling a Keyspan audit in March for all eligible municipal buildings except the current middle school.

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher

